Nowadays so many people are busy with their jobs and close families that we all tend to lose touch with those relatives and friends that don't live close by. I don't know if it's conditioning by my mother that makes me want to stay in touch with everyone I care about, or if it is because I was an only child so had no brothers or sisters. Whatever the reason, if you are reading this it's because you are among the people with whom I want to stay in touch.

When my mum was alive I had the perfect reason to contact all my family and friends by inviting them to her birthday parties. Her 100^{th} birthday was probably one of the best with so many people making the effort to be with us. Many of you were at her funeral after she passed away on the 28^{th} July two years ago then we met up again at the stone setting a year later. Fearing that might be the last time we would meet, I vowed to hold a get together in my mother's memory the last weekend of July every year, calling it Hannah's Day.

With this note is an invitation for the first Hannah's Day. I do hope you'll be able to join us in celebrating the hundred years life of a wonderful woman and keep alive not only her memory but also one of the main things in her life - keeping in touch with family and friends.

If you can't make the day for any reason, please get in touch so that we can at least have a chat. And at the end of July, why not contact someone else that you don't see very often, just to let them know that you still think of them and care about them.

I truly hope you can come and hopefully will see you at the end of July.

Love